The November 2018 monthly meeting of the Central New York Region of the Sports Car Club of America was called to order at 7:26 PM, Wednesday, November 14, 2018, at the American Legion in Liverpool, NY by Regional Executive Ed Leubner. Sixteen people were in attendance.

Ed Leubner made a motion to accept the minutes of the September and October meetings. The motion was seconded by Mick Levy and approved by unanimous voice vote.

Regional Executive's Report R.E Ed Leubner.

Jay Cartini brought Pizza and Wings for the meeting. Thanks!

Assistant Regional Executive's Report A.R.E. Mark Bizzozero. No Report.

Treasurer's Report

Per Jay, we were doing good for financial flow. Then a series of bills were processed through and we are now current on all outstanding invoices. Year-to-date we are on the positive side.

Please see the attached financial reports for October/November 2018.

Secretary's Report Secretary Chris Whaley no report.

Activities Report

Activities Chair Chris Murphy reported, the 2018 Awards Banquet will be held Sunday, January 27th 2019 at Dinosaur BBQ. We will be in the same area with a similar menu. We are considering adding an appetizer to the menu. The scheduled time is 5 pm to 8 pm. The final pricing and menu details will follow next month and on social media.

Chris is looking at potential fund raising for next season.

Solo Report

Solo Chair Scott Newton.

Pineview has paved the paddock and driveway with other significant improvements for the 2019 season.

A discussion was held about a Northeast division points championship for Solo/RallyCross.

Trophy selections for the year end Awards are being selected and will be in place for the Banquet.

RallyCross Report

RallyCross Chair James Quattro reported that he will be stepping down and Billy Meade will be the new RallyCross Chair. The final event is in December. Championships are wrapping up.

Finally, audits are being processed and ready for submittal.

Trophy selections for the year end Awards are being selected and will be in place for the Banquet.

Flagging and Communications Report

Mick Levy reported WGI 2019 schedule is looking to be similar to 2018 schedule.

Road Rally Report

Frank Beyer reported the November 3rd event had 16 cars. All parties finished and had good times. He would like to thank CNY Region members, Jon Coffin for his assistance during the event, along with competitors Chris Murphy who navigated for Rick Ottman.

Club Racing Report

Dave Cardillo was absent. No report

Membership Report

Membership Chair Andrew Beyer was not in attendance. R.E Ed Leubner reported membership anniversaries.

Bob Baechle - 53 yrs,

John D'Addario - 7 yrs,

Old Business

No old business to report.

New Business

Will CNY SCCA be attending the AutoExpo at the OnCenter during February? We need to gather more details for a determination on attending and staffing the event.

Rex Franklin made a nomination to maintain the current slate of officers for another term. It was a unanimous vote.

Ed Leubner made a motion to appoint Billy Meade to the RallyCross chair position which was 2nd by Rex Franklin and a unanimous vote.

No 50/50 raffle was held at this meeting.

At 8:31 PM a motion was made by Rex Franklin to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by all and passed unanimously.

Our next regular meeting will be held Wednesday, December 12th, 2018 at the American Legion in Liverpool, NY at 7:00 pm

Respectfully submitted by Chris Whaley